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PROGRESS REPORT ON PHOENIX SINCLAIR 
INQUIRY RECOMMENDATIONS
The Manitoba government has either fully implemented or made substantial progress on approximately 92 per cent (57 of 62) of the recommendations made by commissioner Ted Hughes following the Inquiry into the Circumstances Surrounding the Death of Phoenix Sinclair.

The remaining recommendations are in progress and many factor in the child welfare reform plan launched in October 2017.  Three recommendations are awaiting followup from other working groups and should be complete in the near future including: 

· Launching a public awareness campaign on the expanded role of the Advocate for Child and Youth.
· Leading the development of an affordable housing strategy.  Manitoba Housing undertook consultations and published a What We Heard report to inform the provincial housing strategy, while continuing to work with the federal government to implement the National Housing Strategy.
· Enhancing community-based organizations’ capacity to deliver holistic services by providing long-term funding, with emphasis on Indigenous-led organizations and programs that promote cultural identity.  This is represented in the CFS reform plan by demonstration sites that will create new relationships between community-based organizations and the child welfare system.

On the prevention side, two recommendations are being carried out over the next few years:  

· Ensuring family-enhancement services that respond to variety of factors are developed, 
co-ordinated and made accessible through partnerships and collaboration among the child welfare system, other departments and community-based organizations.  Community-based prevention and partnerships and CFS legislative review are part of the reform plan, along with block funding, prevention demonstration sites and customary care.
· Funding CFS authorities to a level that supports various approaches to reported cases. Pilot programs, such as block funding, are underway and will be evaluated. 
The Advocate for Children and Youth Act responds to 11 of Hughes’ recommendations, which include creating stand-alone legislation and appointing a representative for children and youth for a five-year term with an option for a second term, transferring responsibility from the Manitoba Ombudsman to the advocate to oversee implementation of the advocate’s recommendations, mandating the advocate to prepare an annual service plan and report on work with Indigenous children, and making all annual and special reports and service plans public.  
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